
LARUE VILLAGE COUNCIL 
October 2014 MINUTES 

 
The LaRue Village Council met in special session on October 20, 2014 in the Village Council 
Room. Present was Mayor Milton Lightfoot, Clerk Mary Price, and Council Members Carol 
Howell, Melissa Shawver, John Howard, Cindy Price, David Stallsmith, and Sean Barbey.     
 
Council met in special session to discuss Mark Heller’s insurance premiums.  Danise Stallmsith 
reported that Mr. Heller is not eligible for any rate reductions and the exchange is not a choice.   
Council reviewed Mark’s agreement when he started and it states the village will pay up to 
$1000 towards the insurance premium.  So starting in November Mark will only be reimbursed 
for the amount of his premium minus $1000.  Melissa Shawver made a motion to renew the 
insurance with a reimbursement up to $1000 with a second by Cindy Price, motion passed. 
 
Flood insurance reduction program was discussed and if Council still wanted to proceed.  
Council did not feel they had all their questions answered about the variances that were granted 
if they would pass the audit.     At this point Council would like to hold off on proceeding any 
further until they can get some answers to the questions that are still unknown.     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
There being no further business a motion to adjourn was made by Sean Barbey seconded by John 
Howard. 
 
The next regular meeting will be held on November 3, 2014 in the Council Room at 7:00pm.  
 
 
 
_________________________________               _________________________________                                                                                
 Mayor                             Clerk                                                                 


